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October, 9th, 2020

To Homeless Shelter Managers:
Starting November 1st, 2020 - City of Tacoma Fire Department in partnership with American Medical Response (AMR) will deploy a Medical Transport Van to begin transporting homeless community members for free. 

The goal of the Medical Transport Van is to be reliable, consistent, and frequent so that individuals can have better access to transportation so they can address their healthcare needs as they arise day-to-day.  

This transportation option is restricted to individuals who reside and/or frequent at the single-adult or youth shelters in Tacoma. The options for transportation destinations are listed on the card attached to this email. If a person is dropped off at a medical location, they will also be picked up and driven back to a homeless shelter. Riders who may be experiencing COVID symptoms or have tested positive for COVID within the last 14-days will be transported separately from other riders. 

We would like to ask that shelter staff be notified of this new transportation option, as well as guests. We are also happy to provide informational sessions to your shelter as needed. We strongly urge guests to use the transportation van option instead of calling 911. As conversations over the years have indicated approximately 73% of 911 EMS calls originated at shelters are for non-emergency medical complaints that may require clinic follow-up. These non-emergency complaints are appropriate for this van option and aim to reduce the life or death impact of tying up Tacoma’s limited medical emergency Medic and ambulance units. 

Tacoma Fire Department will provide each shelter with a stack of weather-resistant informational cards and a weather-resistant large sign that can be placed in the most appropriate location for rider pick-up. Shelter staff will also be provided a confidential cell-phone number to the van operator. We are happy to discuss any additional needs the shelter may have to make this an easy transportation option to guests wanting to attend to their medical needs. 

Please feel free to reach out to me directly or to my cell phone at 253-250-1263 with questions. 

Best, 

Laura Morris

Program Manager

City of Tacoma Fire Department
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